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Minutes: PBC Shareholder’s Meeting (Annual Meeting)
8 May 2021

1. Call to Order.  Rob Maness called the 109th meeting of the Port Bay Hunting and Fishing Club to order at 1:01 PM.  Ralph McDade reported that there were 21 members present with 6 Boards member present and 58 filed proxies. It was established that we had a quorum.  Meeting attendees were also on a Zoom call.
2. First order of Business was the recitation of a letter submitted by Mike Orsak to the club. Rob Maness did the reading of the text below.

To the shareholders of the Port Bay Hunting & Fishing Club Inc.

Since this is the first annual shareholders meeting at the new & rebuilt Port Bay Club, I would like to reflect on both the past and future.  Port Bay Hunting & Fishing Club was officially organized on Friday May 10th, 1912 so we are celebrating the Clubs 109th birthday.   As we continue into our second century of the Club, I want to thank the Club’s past President Bill Minyard and the officers and board members that served with him during the Club rebuild.  Those guys worked tirelessly to get the architectural plans approved by the Aransas county officials then they had to select a builder that could execute that plan.  

More importantly Bill and the board were able to encourage the membership to be patient during this phase.  A project like this is not constructed overnight. The Club membership could have evaporated.   It had happened before.  During the Great Depression Club acreage had to be sold to pay the property taxes due to declining membership.  Various individuals took ownership of committees and projects back then as they do now.  One of those tireless individuals is John Cooper. He has setup our online reservation system and website which he continues to maintain.  Additionally, John has reached in his pocket when the Club needed help through cash shortfalls.   

There have been others along the way.  I want to thank those who have accepted “adopt a project”, buying lawnmowers, tractors, ice machines, dog kennels.  The list goes on and on.  Without these individuals the Club would not be what it is today and could have possibly failed.  This Club is not only about buildings and facilities but its about the people who make up the shareholders.   

I want to also thank Rob Maness, President and the officers and Board members serving with him by taking the baton and going forward with the transition from “old” to “new”.  We are entering a new era of the Club with an awesome facility.  Take a moment to look around and enjoy these surroundings.   

We have a wonderful Club that we are all very proud of. However, we must be mindful of what it takes to operate a Club like this.  It’s about our members stepping up and volunteering their time and resources. I know our members love the Club experience.  I also know our members have varied talents and abilities.  Whether your unique contribution is time, financial resources, abilities for technology or a mini-construction project, all are equally necessary and will be appreciated.  Each one of us has something unique to offer.  I encourage each member to step up as they see a need.

We have seen our members step up for the last 100 years and we must see it through the next 100 years.  It takes this commitment from all of us to be successful.  With a committed membership Port Bay Club will continue as the premier hunting and fishing Club on the Gulf Coast.  

It is that place where we can teach our children and grandchildren about conservation and responsibility through their experiences of hunting and fishing at the Club.   

Respectfully submitted,
Michael W. Orsak
former board member and treasurer and member since May 7, 2001

3. Comments from the President: Rob Maness then listed numerous accomplishments from the last year and made several recognitions to members that went above and beyond for the club this year.

· New facility construction completed and opened last summer.
· Positive addition of Tye and Lisa Green as Facilities Manager
· Rebuilding of the pier, twice….
· Adopt-a-Room project which furnished all the new rooms and living areas such as the dining hall/kitchen, porches and deck.  Thanks to all that contributed to the effort.  A commemorative plague is being made for the foyer to recognize those contributors.  Thanks to Michael Soper for his contributions and to the plaque.
· John and Terri Obermiller contributed the funds to construct “Graces House”, a dog kennel area under the CRR for our canine friends.
· Nathan Allen contributed significantly with the landscaping of the lawn areas front and back with crushed granite walks and railroad ties to delineate the grass/parking lots.  In addition, he is contributing new furniture for the foyer.
· Emerson Hankamer contributed the new sign next to the driveway out front and added a number of trees along the drive.
· Bill Minyard was recognized for his contribution and hard work to get the new construction started and nearly finished in his 2-year term.  Rob presented Bill with a gift of recognition.  Enthusiastic applause was deafening.
· John Abercrombie was recognized for his contributions and hard work designing and supervising the construction of the new kitchen/dining hall and dormitory.  Also, applause for Abo proceeded.
· Rob then generally thanked everyone for their hard work to keep the club going through the hard times and into our next chapter.

4. Approval of the Minutes.   A motion to approve the minutes from the Zoom call Shareholder’s Meeting on May 3, 2020 made by Michael Soper and seconded by Dennis McWilliams.  The motion passed by voice vote unanimously.

5. Rob Maness asked for a membership report and as Nathan Allen was not present, he asked Ralph McDade to give his “Secretary’s Report” which had a summary of the current membership numbers.  It is attached here:


  
By opening this file, you will see the summary of 90 members with 80 Shareholders (Honorary Members and Junior Members do not hold PBC shares).  It also lists the hometowns of the total members with a graph showing the longevity of all Shareholders in the club.  The second page describes a process that Ralph described at the meeting involving the digital archival of the club’s history going back to 1912.  He asked all members for any documents, pictures, articles etc. for this important effort.  

6. Drive for New Members:  Rob emphasized the need for new members with only 70 Regular Members now we have 30 open positions. He described conversations with David Sams, owner/editor of Lone Star Outdoor News about a media campaign that the club is exploring to up the club’s exposure.  David has agreed to drive this program and Michael Soper has volunteered an Advertising Agency in San Antonio that his group owns for ad copy, press releases, etc.   Mark Soper cautioned that with a larger net, we still must vet any prospective members and not just let anyone in to get their initiation fee.  Rob reinforced that the process must include Board Members and the Managers to have sign-off duties for new members.  Also, new members must be “sponsored” by a current member so plenty of checks and balances are in the process.  Jim Farris commented that he thought the $16K initiation was perhaps low and that $20K might be more appropriate with the newer facilities.  Rob replied that when wanting new members an increase to the initiation fee at this time was probably not wise, but we can visit that in the future with a fuller club.

7. Financial Report was submitted by our Treasurer, John Cooper.  The file is attached here:  

  Coop went through the first page explaining the 3 bank accounts and their purposes. He explained the FY2021 Operating Income and Expenses column which shows that we came out well with a surplus of $1,734.  It is our goal to at least break even each year.  He described the second column as our Roadmap for FY2022, which runs from Feb 2021 to the end of January 2022.  He then discussed the third column which is the first three months of this fiscal year.  We are doing well as usage is up outside of duck season.  A discussion ensued concerning the guide fees going up to $100 per hunt for the guide.  Rob and Coop restated that the quality and experience of the guides this last year was clearly improved.  Kirby Taylor inquired about these fees if he does not use a guide; does that money go to the club.  Rob’s answer was yes.  Michael S. asked about the usage in hunting season vs the off-season.  Coop replied that because of the quality of our product now, he believes that usage will be closer to 40% of our revenue in the off-season as opposed to 25-30% before Hurricane Harvey.  Adding Fishing Members will strengthen the off-season usage as well.  John Kisalus suggested that members use the club during the week for business purposes as he had recently done with a Strategy Meeting with his colleagues.  Michael S. reinforced that we should all be thinking this way.  Tim Harrison had a question concerning an Agriculture Exemption for tax reasons.  Tye replied that he had explored a Wildlife Exemption first with the state and it was concluded that for PBC in Aransas County, the best path would be with an Ag exemption first.  Suggestions for animals have included Longhorn cattle and Llamas.  A lively discussion arose with opinions on both sides.  Coop then explained the second page of his report that list the extra (unanticipated) expenses for the year.  A discussion concerning the new Guide shack and its location on the caliche pad where Bubba’s house used to be located.  John Abercrombie reminded us all the fun times around the guide shack fire in the past.  Rob explained that we needed a septic system down there before we could move Miguel’s trailer down there as well.  He answered that we were examining that option.

8. Recognition of John Cooper’s 13 years of service to the club:  Rob made this announcement and thanked Coop for all the years and reported that he will continue in a non-board position of E Chairperson supporting the reservation and check-out systems as well as the website.  A hardy applause erupted in his recognition.  A job description for this new, non-board position is attached here.




9.  Manager’s Reports:  Tye began by thanking the membership for being so kind and friendly to him and Lisa.  He really appreciated the way they were accepted into the family.  He continued by discussing the various projects that were either totally completed or partially completed last year.

· Motor Shed is 90% complete; it needs electricity and lighting installed and it will be ready to go.
· Pier is in great condition following the second rebuild which, unlike the first one, the piers poles were driven to resistance at about 8’ as opposed to simply jetted into the bottom.
· Tool pusher shed was moved successfully to the caliche pad and will be very livable space for either guides or perhaps a cook going forward.  It requires electric, water and septic.  Once that is complete, he will move Miguel’s trailer down as well.
· Locker room will be discussed later, and it will be a great use of the concrete foundation as concrete is so expensive now.
· The new Lodge is fabulous with just a few kinks. Problem with one AC unit is being fixed now. Rhonda loves how easy it is to clean compared to the old barracks.
· Kitchen is well setup and furnished; Lisa has done some lunch and dinner cooking and he and Miquel have taken care of breakfast.  Looking for some cooking help but the economy is tough right now as any cook that wants to work will be well compensated and busy.
· Any thoughts for new projects, please let him know and we will do what we can to accommodate.  In addition, please give him any constructive criticism of his performance as that is how he learns.
· We fortunately were able to use the excavator rented to move the Tool Pusher shed for dredging the basin where we could reach with the bucket.  He will rent a smaller unit to move that spoil to behind the bulkhead at the bay coastline.
· He mentioned the work on the Obermiller’s dog kennel and thanked them for their donations including the dog wash station at the end of the kennel.
· Regarding guides coming back on the property to a new guide shack, he reiterated that he has managed guides before and will insist on professionalism with no horseplay around the property. 

10.   Hunting Manager’s Report submitted by Jeremy Griffis:  Tye presented Jeremy’s report on the 2020-21 duck hunting season.




11.   Expansion of Hunting Opportunities for the Club:  Tye reported that blind hostility continued this season with Rattlesnake and Italian Point blinds being burned and their marker poles cut down.  This induced discussion concerning additional hunting lands either to be purchased or leased.  Coop pointed out the need for additional, high-quality hunting leases including Dove Hunting spots.  Jim Farris remarked that he had done well last year shooting dove in the LLC lease upland areas.  Tye let us know that he and Jeremy were working on two potential lease opportunities in the area close to the club.  It was noted by several that some food plots in the LLC would be advantageous to the dove hunting.  Tim Harrison, as an officer of the LLC, reported that we could get permission from him or Ed Duvall, President of the LLC, to make these food plots.  Rob summarized the discussion and proposed that the membership think about mechanisms whereby we could establish a group of members willing to put up funds into an account for land purchase so that we would be ready to buy if the opportunity arose.

12.   Crab trap Clean up with TPWD:  John Kisalus reported Port Bay Club participated the last several years cleaning up traps in Port Bay and this end of Copano Bay.  It was done in February and we will participate again this coming Feb 2022.

13.  Marcus Soper complimented Tye on his first year as Manager and there was an enthusiastic applause.

14. Jon Clarkson’s elevation to Honorary Membership:  Rob presented and recited a bio on Jon that is attached below.


  After a short discussion, a motion was made by Michael Soper and seconded by Bill Minyard to promote Jon to Honorary Membership status.  It was approved unanimously by voice vote.  

15.  Locker Room Construction:  Rob introduced the subject by admitting his reluctance to take this on as we were still recovering from the storm and reconstruction.  However, he stated that the sentiment from the membership was so strong to construct a new locker room as soon as possible, he was now on board.  Mike Saatoff, Jonathan Clarkson, and Jim Farris have worked as the Locker Room Committee for several months.  Mike gave us an update on two proposals to build a steel building on the concrete pad from the old dining room/kitchen next to the Manager’s House.  He said that they had approached 4 manufacturers and had reduced it to one, an Alan Constructed Building.  Below is a presentation on the current thoughts on the project.


  

Mike summarized that the new building would be 2/3 locker room and 1/3 recreation room or gun cleaning area. The front rec area could be sheet rocked. It would be rated to withstand a 150-mph wind.  It would be insulated with a sprayed-on R-17 rated foam and have HVAC though a heat-pump.  The lockers sizes would be 24” or 36” as shown in the document. Jim Farris can build the lockers for less and leave a hole in the top for rods to stick through.  His material costs have doubled recently so he needs to watch those costs.  Aluminum is more expensive than steel which must be painted.  John Obermiller mentioned that a suspended ceiling might conserve energy as he had seen this with one of his steel buildings.   Mike agreed to investigate the costs of that option.   Chris Bahm asked Mike if the pool table or gun cleaning room was necessary and why not add more lockers?  A lively discussion erupted.  Jim mentioned that 100 lockers could fit in the whole building at a 26” size.  It was suggested that we survey the membership about interest in the project as it will need to be funded up front.  Rob said that a more detailed proposal would be going out to the membership soon. 

16.  Election of Board Members to 3-year terms:  A motion was made by Bill Minyard to accept the five members nominated for a 3-year Board position and John Cooper seconded it.  It was passed with 56 yes votes in Proxies and by a unanimous voice vote.  These members were:

· Dennis McWilliams
· Robert Byrd
· Jonathan Clarkson
· Michael Soper
· John Ferrata

17.   By-Laws Changes:  Rob introduced the changes as being for 3 reasons:

1. Need to change language concerning timing of the annual meeting and financial account reporting.
2. Need to make the language gender neutral as we now have female members.
3. Need to introduce the “domestic partner” language to protect the club in cases involving members that have live-in significant others who are not officially married.

A spirited discussion erupted led by Randy Rainey who was on the Zoom call on a cell phone at the front table.  Randy argued that he had consulted a lawyer who stated that for a club such as ours, the domestic partner language was not appropriate.  Randy and one other member in the 58 proxies submitted to the Secretary had withdrawn their vote on the By-Laws changes for this reason.  Rob countered that the board believes this language is in fact standard and is encouraged by numerous Human Resources groups around the country in both private businesses as well as clubs such as ours.  He said the board believes that this is not about sexual orientation, but rather concerns spousal rights in the club for non-married partners.  Bob Byrd reinforced that this language may not be accepted by 100% of people, but that for this situation it seems to him to be appropriate.  Randy suggested that there could be better language that perhaps could be introduced at next year’s meeting.  He continued that this language may be fine to legally registered entities, but that probably does not apply here.  A lively, courteous debate continued, and it was suggested that we make custom arrangements with the members involved here skirting the By-Laws involvement.  Rob suggested that one-off deals are problematic with organizations such as ours considering the leadership changes from year to year.  He also suggested that no one reads the By-Laws anyway so why not do this to protect the club. Mark Soper reminded us that we are a private club and have ultimate control over who becomes a member.  This change to the By-Laws will make NO difference to the club’s operations.  Let us move on.  Randy agreed to the changes and thanked the club for the positive discussion. Rob reiterated that position.   It was moved by Mark Soper and seconded by Gary Ray that we accept all changes proposed by the board to the By-Laws.  It passed 56 to 2 by Proxy and unanimously by voice vote.   

18.   Emerson Hankamer announced that the Member/Guest Fishing Tournament would be held July 24th with a Happy Hour on the 23rd and Dinner at the club on the 24th.  More details will come with the next newsletter.   
19. Adjourned:  Motion was made to adjourn by John Cooper and seconded by Michael Soper.  It passed unanimously by voice vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm
Submitted by:	Ralph McDade
Secretary
Port Bay Hunting & Fishing Club
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Port Bay Hunting & Fishing Club, Inc.
Financial Report 04/30/21 (FY2022)

Fiscal Year 02/01/20 - 01/31/21

Bank Account Balances as of 04/30/2021
Corporate Account $ 203,520.00
Operating Account (OPs) $ 4,814.00
Texas Capital (Reserve) $ 626.00
Total $ 208,960.00
FY2021
Operating Operating Model
Income / FY2022 Year to Date FY2022
Expenses
Income
Total Dues & related fees
Fishing Members $ 22,000.00 $ 22,000.00 $ 20,000.00
Jounior Memers $ 10,000.00 $ 10,000.00 $ 6,000.00
Regular Members $ 292,000.00 $ 292,000.00 $ 290,000.00
Total Income from DUES $ 324,000.00 $ 324,000.00 $ 316,000.00
MISC. Income (usage, boat stall rental, meals) $ 2,304.00 $ 2,500.00 $ 800.00
Tips $ 10,146.00 $ 12,000.00 $ 954.00
Hunting Income $ 43,361.00 $ 50,600.00 $ 939.00
Lodge Usage $ 92,928.00 $ 102,000.00 $ 6,525.00
New Member initiation fee. (Besterveld,
Buckley, Holiday, Pollock, Kirby) $ 64'000'00 $ 64‘000'00 $ 16’000'00 Stewart McSwain
|Total Income from Operations $ 212,739.00 $ 231,100.00 $ 25,218.00
|T0tal Income $ 536,739.00 $ 555,100.00 $ 341,218.00
EXPENSES
Total Hunting & Fishing $ 84,932.00 $ 65,000.00 $ -
Cost of Dinning (Including Labor) $ 59,974.00 $ 62,000.00 $ 1,800.00
Total Expenses/ General $ 8,100.00 $ 9,000.00 $ 589.00
Total Taxes (Sales & Property) $ 18,710.00 $ 37,420.00 $ o
Total Insurance $ 75,957.00 $ 85,000.00 $ 5,652.00
Total Maintenance $ 33,893.00 $ 34,000.00 $ 1,200.00
Total Utilities $ 18,858.00 $ 24,000.00 $ 5,727.00
Total Payroll Expenses $ 108,665.00 $ 110,000.00 $ 30,935.00
Total Professional Expenses $ 21,000.00 $ 17,000.00 $ 3,900.00
Total Travel & Entertainment $ 4,000.00 $ 5,000.00 $ -
Hourly Labor (not associated with Dinning) $ 27,716.00 $ 28,000.00 $ 5,199.00
Total Debt Service $ 73,200.00 $ 86,000.00 $ 12,010.00
Total Expenses $ 535,005.00 $ 562,420.00 $ 67,012.00
Net Operating Income (I0ss) $  1,734.00 $  (7,32000) S 274,206.00

The information contained herein is of a general nature. Consolidation and summarization practices
have been used in the preparation of this information. As always we endeavor to provide accurate
and timely information to our shareholders.





Port Bay Hunting & Fishing Club, Inc.
Financial Report 04/30/21 (FY2022)

Fiscal Year 02/01/20 - 01/31/21

Description Amount
Motor shed $19,700.00
Frist Pier repair $6,500.00
Second Pier repair $10,100.00
Management Recruitment Fee $12,000.00
Pad for Tool pusher shed $3,200.00
$51,500.00

The information contained herein is of a general nature. Consolidation and summarization practices have been used in the preparation of this
information. As always we endeavor to provide accurate and timely information to our shareholders.
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E-Systems Chairperson



Definition:

E-Systems Chairperson is and ex-facto member of the Board of Directors (BoD) with access to personal and finance information of our Shareholders. The Chairperson is fully covered under the O&D umbrella policy. 

Accountability:

The Chairperson is accountable to the current seated BoD

Role and Responsibilities:

The Chairperson will be responsible for the following.

· Maintaining the following E-Systems

· PBC Website and associated sites

· Online checkout system

· Online Dues Payment system

· Online Information collection system

· Online Proxy system

· Online Reservation system

· Online Credit card system

· Online record of business system

· Online Payroll system

· Any additional online integration systems deemed necessary to support corporate operations

Limitations:

The Chairperson will be limited in the following ways.

· Advisor to the Board of Directors.

· No voting powers.

· Restricted from conduct and disciplinary issue, unless requested by the BoD.

· Restricted from policy discussion, unless requested by the BoD.

Affirmation:

The E-Systems Chairperson must be approved by BoD vote annually as part of seating the new BoD. A copy of the Board meeting minutes confirming the affirmation of the Chairperson will be supplied.
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2020-2021 Port Bay Club Duck Harvest

Redhead 779 1,292 ducks harvested total
Pintail 107 384 hunts total

Bluebill 96 Average of 3.3 ducks harvested per hunt
Greenwing teal 79

Bluewing teal 48

Bufflehead 43

Shoveler. 40 519 harvested in November
Gadwall 26 298 harvested in December
Wigeon 22 475 harvested in January
Ruddy 18

Mottled duck 7

Canallard 7 All numbers include teal season
Canvasback 6

Merganser 5

Tree duck 4

Ringneck. 3

Cinnamon teal 1

Coot 1

It was another successful but tough season for us. Unfortunately mild weather kept a huge
majority of the ducks north of us but we made the best of it. This was the case for Louisiana and
most southern states as well. As you can tell by the duck count, the old faithful redheads saved
the season for us once again.

The last couple of seasons have been hard on us due to various reasons. Lack of food
(seagrasses), droughts, mild weather, etc. In the early 2000's we had some depressing years but
the stars realigned a few years later and | saw some of the best hunting out of my 25 years at
the club. Conditions will get right again at some point and it will get better for us. Hopefully this
coming season.

As far as hunting operations, | believe they went pretty well. Our boats and motors held up
great, along with the launch as well. As we all know our skiffs are still working for us as of now
but | think in the near future we should get real serious about having a new fleet built. But with
some fiberglass repair we will definitely make it through another season with them.

I want to thank you for having me once again and look forward to the upcoming seasons.
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Nomination of Jonathan (“Jon”) M. Clarkson

For Honorary Membership



The Board of Directors is pleased to nominate Jonathan M. Clarkson to become an Honorary Member of Port Bay Hunting and Fishing Club.  Jon has been a long standing member who has made numerous significant contributions to the success of the club over many years and is well deserving of this honor.  We strongly support bestowing Honorary Membership to Jon in recognition of these many contributions.

To give a description of Jon’s experience with and contribution to the club, Jon’s first duck hunting trip at Port Bay was in 1956 when he was just 6 years old.  The Clarkson family has a long and distinguished history with the club.  In fact, Jon is the fourth generation of his family to be a member of Port Bay Club.  We believe the first Clarkson to be a member was John’s great grandfather, William Clarkson, Sr., who was one of the early members of the club around the time of its founding.  William Clarkson, Jr. was a member from the 1920s to the 1950s, serving on the board multiple times in that period.  William Clarkson, III became a member in 1947 after returning from serving in the Pacific in WWII, and was also a board member multiple times, including serving as president.  Jon’s brother, William Clarkson IV, was also a member in the 1980s and was active in recruiting out-of-state members for the club.

Jon himself became a member in the late 1970s and has been a member for more than 40 years.  Jon has served multiple terms on the Board of Directors over the years, including 3-4 years as treasurer and a 2-3 year term as president.  During that time, Jon was active in recruiting managers, including Bubba Davis.  Jon has also made significant financial contributions to the club over the years, including voluntary assessments and participation in a bridge loan to the club during the years when the club struggled in the late 1980s.  Jon also participated with other members in forming the PBC Wetland LLC to purchase the marsh the club uses to hunt.  Jon has also been able to introduce the club and hunting/fishing to his three children (Jonathan, Andrew, and Haley) at an early age, and has enjoyed seeing them grow into the true sportsmen/Sportslady they are today.
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Port Bay Club
Locker Room Proposal






L

" 7—’ 1 =7 | ‘ * 20’ x 60" Metal Structure

* Located on old kitchen slab

e Hardie Siding to match the
Lodge on the bay side

* Paint Color to match the Lodge
* |nsulated, Climate Controlled

e 20’ x 20’ Game Room/Gun
Cleaning Space

e 36” Wide & 24” Wide Locker
Options






Member Cost for 36” Locker - $1,650 One-Time Fee
Member Cost for 24” Locker - $1,125 One-Time Fee
*Final Cost to be determined at time of construction
Yearly Maintenance Fee at time of Annual Dues
Project to be Self-Funded

Assessment for participating members due prior to
construction
Please contact the following with any questions:

* Mike Saathoff —281.512.9188

* Jonathan Clarkson —832.275.6582

* Rob Maness —713.757.2483
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Secretary’s Report: Shareholder’s Meeting, May 8th, 2021

Membership Summary

		· Fishing Members: 10



		· Honorary Members: 5



		· Junior Members: 5



		· Regular Members: 70



		· Total Members: 90







Membership Hometown

		· Houston: 50



		· Austin: 9

· San Antonio: 6



		· Corpus Christi: 3

· Fort Worth: 4



		· Dallas: 3



		· Galveston: 3

· Boerne: 2

· Atlanta: 1

· College Station: 1

· Columbus: 1

· Elgin: 1

· Montgomery: 1

· Refugio: 1

· Victoria: 1

· Waco: 1
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Shareholder Summary



· Fishing Members: 10

· Regular Members: 70

· Total Shares: 80





		





	

Shareholders & Years in the Club



		· 1-4 years: 15



		· 5-8 years: 23

· 9-12 years: 6

· 13-16 years: 18

· 17-20 years: 7

· 21-26 years: 8

· 27-32 years: 1
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Port Bay Club History and Preservation of our Documents in the Cloud

Over the last year, I have been able to gather a total of 7 boxes of club documents from Jim Davis, Bob Korte and Robert Byrd.  I started by scanning the oldest to the newest and will build an organized electronic record of the club.  First were the stock certificates and we are now planning a move in the future to an electronic stock certificate.  Highlights so far are:

· Certificates preserved and scanned of our Charter members

· Minutes for the first meeting of Port Bay Club in 1912

· Numerous meeting minutes from BOD meetings as well as Annual Shareholders

· Decades of Newsletters going back into the 1940s

· Original maps of the bay and marsh with blind locations

· Numerous leases, easements with the General Land Office and Articles of Incorporation

· Record of By-laws and the modifications thru the years

· Over 2,500 files archived



We are continuing to ask anyone with documents from the club or board to bring them forward to be added to the electronic record.

Thanks for everyone’s help with this important project.



Ralph McDade

Secretary, Port Bay Club	

# of Shareholders and Years of Ownership

Number of Members	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30	31	32	5	4	2	3	5	2	10	5	2	1	1	2	5	5	6	0	1	1	1	4	0	1	5	0	1	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	Years in Club



# of Shareholders
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